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2016 2017

TOTAL ALARM CALLS 5330 5645

CANCELLED 1619 1620

POLICE RESPONSE TO ALARM CALL 3711 4025

CONFIRMED FALSE ALARM 3428 3816

CONFIRMED CRIMES 57 30

UNDETERMINED CALLS 226 179



2016 2017

FALSE ALARMS 3,428 3,816

MINUTES 137,120 152,640

HOURS 2,285 2,544

**This does not include the time spent by 9-1-1 operators, the AERO Unit, the Alarm Coordinator or

Finance employees**



2016 2017

PERMITS 7469 7026

The City of Huntington Beach has approximately 80,000 residential housing units and

7,000 commercial units. On average 25% residential and 40% commercial units have

alarms. For HB, this would be over 21,000 units with alarms. Only 30% have permits,

leaving an estimated 70% of hidden permits.

RESIDENTIAL COMMERCIAL

AVERAGE ALARM SYSTEM 20,000 2,800

30% PERMITTED 6,000 840

70% OUT OF COMPLIANCE 14,000 1,960



CURRENT RECOMMENDED

ANNUAL PERMIT $41 NO CHANGE

1ST FALSE ALARM $0 $25 (WAIVED WITH ONLINE ALARM SCHOOL)

2ND FALSE ALARM $0 $50

3RD FALSE ALARM $50 $75

4TH FALSE ALARM $100 NO CHANGE

5TH FALSE ALARM $150 NO CHANGE

6TH FALSE ALARM $300 NO CHANGE

7TH FALSE ALARM $400 NO CHANGE

8TH FALSE ALARM $500 & NON RESPONSE NO CHANGE

1ST FALSE ALARM W/OUT PERMIT $0 $250 (WAIVED WITH PERMIT W/IN 10 DAYS)

2ND FALSE ALARM W/OUT PERMIT $0 $250

3RD FALSE ALARM W/OUT PERMIT $0 $500

4TH FALSE ALARM W/OUT PERMIT $0 $1000 & NON RESPONSE



1st False Alarm 2nd False Alarm 3rd + False Alarm

Percentage 65% 20% 15%



PERMITS 2017 F.A.R.P. DIFFERENCE

PERMITS ISSUED 7026 20,900 13,874

PERMIT FEES $41 $288,066 $856,900 $568,834

COST RECOVERY 2017 NEW FEE SCHEDULE

1ST FALSE ALARM  (2,480) $0 $62,010

2ND FALSE ALARM (687) $0 $34,344

2017 F.A.R.P. DIFFERENCE

NET REVENUE $420,000 $740,000 $320,000
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CITY OF HUNTINGTON BEACH 

INTER-DEPARTMENTAL COMMUNICATION 
FINANCE COMMISSION 

 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and City Council Members 
 
FROM: Ron Sterud, Finance Commission Chair 
 
DATE: January 25, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: False Alarm Reduction Program (F.A.R.P.) 
_______________________________________________________________ 
  
At the Finance Commission meeting on January 23, 2019, the Police Department gave 
a presentation on the Huntington Beach False Alarm Reduction Program (F.A.R.P.). 
Chief Handy presented the proposed fees and fines that would be incorporated in the 
Citywide Master Fee and Charges Schedule, and recommended that the City contract 
with vendor PM AM Corporation for the administration of the False Alarm Reduction 
Program. 
 
The Finance Commission has reviewed and supports the City entering into a contract 
with PM AM Corporation for the administration of the False Alarm Reduction Program.  
The Finance Commission also supports the proposed fees and fines that would be 
incorporated in the Citywide Master Fee and Charges Schedule. 
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